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VISIT TO LONDON BY U.N. SECRETARY GENERAL

Although the FCO will be making a formal announcement in due

course, we are now confirming that Dr. Waldheim will be visiting
London on 12 July as a guest of Her Majesty's Government. The
purpose of his visit is to meet the Prime Minister and the

Foreign and Commonwealth Secretary. Obviously, the problems

of Indo-Chinese refugees will be an important item of Dr. Waldheim's
discussions whilst he is in London but his principal purpose in
making the visit is to meet members of the new Government.

Prior to coming here on 12 July, Dr. Waldheim is attending the
opening of a United Nations meeting in Geneva.

CvA




